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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Draft Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 11th April 2024 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

Scott MacGregor (SM)

David Cuthill (DC)
Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP)

Lesley McDonald (LM)
Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)
Andrew Scott (AS)

Pete Richardson (PR)
	Chair

Vice-chair

Treasurer

Secretary


	PKC Local Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Tom McEwan (TM)
Laura Rodger (minutes)

8 members of the public 
Police Service

Fire Service

	APOLOGIES
Caroline Shiers (CS)

ABSENCES

Pat Marshall (PM)

	Item 1 – Welcome and Introductions
SM welcomed everyone to the meeting at 19:02.  SM asked all attendees for permission for the minute taker to record this meeting solely for the purpose of writing up the minutes; they will not share the recording and will delete it as soon as the minutes have been written. SM made all aware that no fire alarms are planned, and the location of emergency exits and bathrooms. The members of Blairgowrie & Rattray Community Council were introduced for the benefit of the members of the public.
	

	Item 2 – Apologies
No apologies received.  
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 14th of March 2024 meeting

p.2 Item 5a Change to August of 2023 on minutes (BB). Minute taker will send amended minutes to GP.
Decision: Approved with amendment. Proposed by DC and seconded by PR
	LR

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 
Fire Report:
Blairgowrie were mobilised 28 times in March to a range of operational incidents across Perth & Kinross. Firefighters have carried out training for the Ben Nevis climb in aid of the Family Support trust and Poppy Scotland. £845 has been raised so far. Blairgowrie Fire Station also carried out some multi agency training with the armed Police, allowing us to enhance our joint efforts and safety protocols at operational incidents. Members of the crew also joined our local Scottish Ambulance Service Paramedics for a shift.
Police Report: 
As part of continued working with the Scottish Prison Service (SPS) to tackle drugs entering prisons, officers have been working in partnership this week at HMP Perth. Officers have been carrying out high visibility patrols around the perimeter and surrounding areas of HMP Perth to help deter and detect any illegal activity. As a result, an 18 year old man was arrested and charged on Thursday, 14 March, in connection with possession of a weapon outside the prison grounds. He is due to appear in court at a later date. Two further men who were visitors to the prison, were ejected due to concerns over drug use. Specialist resources, including SPS’s National Tactical Search Unit (dog unit), the Operational Support Unit and officers from Road Policing were deployed along with the local Community Policing Team throughout the week. Police Constable Scott Birrell, Prison Liaison Officer, said: “The work this week builds on our continued routine policing we conduct in conjunction with prison staff colleagues as we work to tackle drug misuse, and associated criminality, within prisons.  “Further high visibility and covert operations will be carried out in the future without warning and we will continue to use all available tools and tactics to remove illegal substances from our prisons. "We depend on the continued support from our partners and our local communities and I would urge anyone who has any information, or concerns surrounding drugs, to contact police immediately so that we can investigate. Information can be passed to us via 101 or to Crimestoppers anonymously on 0800 555 111.”  An SPS Spokesperson said: “The SPS is committed to tackling the harms caused by misuse of contraband substances in our prisons. “We have invested in technology to better detect suspicious substances, working closely with partner agencies to gather relevant intelligence.  “Rapiscan machines which specifically detect substances that may be concealed in items of mail and personal property, are now in use in all of Scotland’s prisons. “Individuals will use various methods, including drones, in an attempt to introduce contraband to our prisons. “We deploy a range of robust security measures to prevent this and work closely with Police Scotland to investigate and identify any perpetrators.”

Local Community Police Officer, Robbie Blackhall was joined by Police Officers from our Roads Policing and Mountain Rescue departments at Alyth Primary School recently.

PC Blackhall spoke to the Primary 1 class about the general role of a Police Officer before the pupils learned about how our Mountain Rescue trained officers and Roads Policing officers help people. The children engaged really well and asked lots of questions however they especially loved seeing all our equipment and putting the lights and sirens on in the Police cars.
	

	Item 5 – Matters raised by members of the public
Please note that the items below detail the views and opinions raised by members of the public. This does not indicate the view of BRCC or individual Community Councillors unless clearly stated. 
a) Disregard of double yellow lines outside Canton Take-Away 
A member of the public raised on Facebook that the disregarding of the double yellow lines in this area is creating an increased risk of danger. DC suggested notifying the traffic wardens. SM will email the parking wardens regarding this. Another member of the public noted that outside the post office is just as bad. AS noted that this is also an issue on Allen Street and that there was an occasion where a bollard was ripped from the ground. 
b) Sheriff Officers/Council/Courts
A member of the public raised that the sheriff court summary warrants were administrated by the council.  This was established from a Freedom of Information Request. They have suggested that our PKC councillors should be questioning this as the council is sending threatening letters pretending to be from Perth Sheriff Court. The member of the public added that they are complaining about the process, not the actual parking fine. BB said that the warden reports back to PKC, then PKC reports this to the court. SJ suggested that the member of the public should send a copy of the letters to BB so that he can look into this. BB suggested that if the letters look like they have come from the Sheriff Court, it is likely because PKC have an agreement in place with the court. BB will find out what the procedure is. 
c) Enquiry sent to Councillor Shiers regarding rubber infill on the 3G pitch
A trustee of the Blairgowrie and Rattray Football Trust updated that there was a report in the press regarding rubber infill and the potential harm that it may cause. A copy of the FIFA letter was brought with them. This letter lists all the different reports and surveys that were carried out before the infill was allowed to be used. This letter is dated from 2017. They have verified that the FIFA letter is still current and there is nothing of significance that has changed since it was produced. The latest article that was published was completely imbalanced and they were not asked for comment prior to its publication. Before any contract was awarded for the 3G pitch a consultant was brought in to ensure that it was safe and to a very high standard. It is accredited to the highest standard with the FIFA Association. This means that senior games can take place on this. The member of the public highlighted the benefits of the 3G pitch – most of which is the benefits to health and wellbeing of community members. The risk is minimal in comparison to the benefit. The community development officer updated that this is the first year they have ever had a competitive women’s team. Players of all different levels from the local area are taking part. They have been volunteering with the club for a few years and are now working for them. There are 36 women who are now participating and there is also a men’s walking football team. They have about 348 members now who are playing football regularly from the age of 3 up to the age of 72. They also do free lunch programmes during the summer, easter and winter. It is not just about football; football is just the method for increasing community benefit. 
	SM

BB



	Item 6 – Regular Reports
a) Resilience/Flooding PR/SM
PR updated that at the local resilience partnership, a representative from PKC said that the funding was being made available to them to allow for buying more equipment. The biggest outlay is for airbricks. There is more paperwork to go in, but training for BRCC and volunteers will soon take place once the funding has been received. 
b) Climate Action DC/GP/JM
GP updated that the tree planting for babies born funding was delayed slightly due to illness, but this is now in motion. It was suggested that if a baby in Blairgowrie and a baby in France are born on the same day, they can be ‘tree twins.’ This will be publicised in due course. 
c) Twinning GP/SM
GP updated that representatives are looking forward to visiting alongside the pipe band. There is a suggestion that some temporary signs could be put up on the roadside to alert the community that representatives are visiting. SM will be getting in touch with the sign shop to find out who paid for those ones in the first place. SM highlighted that the signs should not be the financial responsibility of BRCC and that it should be the responsibility of PKC to update/maintain these.
d) Maintenance in Blairgowrie & Rattray
   i. Built Environment – LM updated that the public toilets are being transferred from PKC to BRDT on a 25-year lease. They should not close at all, this will be a seamless transfer. A team of volunteers has been established, but more volunteers are welcome. 
     - Electrical connections at Wellmeadow – awaiting an update from CS.
 AS asked, regarding The Kirk, who can fix the lights. BB does not know who owns these lights, but he will find out. AS noted that they had not been repaired before, due to cost.
   ii. Open Space – The biodiversity group are holding a Bioblitz, schedule to be published soon. A tattie planting day will take place this Saturday. Blueberry picking will be taking place again this year. There is a lot of pruning to do, and it must be done before the end of April. SM asked if anyone attended the Walk Arounds. BB was at the Carsie walk around; CS attended the walk around at Fergie Park. 
e) Local Place Plan
SJ stated that there is no progress on this yet, but that it needs to be sorted by the end of the year. 
	PR

SM

CS

	Item 7 – Matters arising/reports back
a) Citizen of the Year 
SJ updated that the deadline for nominations is the 31st of May. The trophies are currently touring the businesses, spending a week in each one. 
b) November 5th Event 
No update. 
c) Noticeboards
GP sent an email asking who owns the noticeboards. This was forwarded on, but there has not been a response as yet. This is regarding the two noticeboards at the bus stances. 
d) PA System 
SM updated that BRCC has a PA system that can be used by any group in the town, providing there is a volunteer available to help set it up. It is currently being stored at the Illuminations container. The only people who have hired this so far were the British Legion. This was purchased at no cost to the Community Council using funds from the Jubilee Fund. SM proposed that the Illuminations Committee should take responsibility for this. GP asked if the Illuminations Committee had ever paid for it. SM confirmed that they had not. It was thought that this could have been a way to raise funds for BRCC. It has not been properly marketed. SM said that a cable, extension leads, and PAT testing will be needed every year. GP noted that this will need to be looked into to ensure that it is in a usable condition. SM clarified that the suggestion was that the Illuminations Committee would take responsibility for it and that they would facilitate community groups having access to it for free. GP also stated that the community engagement officer was to be publicising this. The Illuminations Committee paid for the PAT testing which took place for this year. SM stated that it would not be financially viable for the Illuminations Committee to pay £50 per day for the equipment in December, they would buy their own in that instance. SJ suggested that Illuminations take responsibility for facilitating it, but BRCC handle the administration. SJ also suggested that the system should be free for community groups and charged for businesses. GP also raised questions regarding the insurance. SM noted that if it was under one organisation, it would be one public liability insurance. SJ also added that groups using the Wellmeadow need to have their own Public Liability in place. Public liability held by BRCC covers the event, not the equipment. SJ suggested a red sheet should be drawn up. GP agreed with this. SM will draw up the red sheet and this will be discussed further at the interim meeting. DC asked if it was appropriate to find out what the public thought of this. General consensus was that SM knows what he is doing with it.
e) Feedback from Town Hall flooding drop in events

No update, consultation does not finish until the middle of April. 
	SM

	Item 8 – New Projects
No update
	

	Item 9 – Traffic Matters
A member of the public noted that they were walking along the Golf Course Road and that the road is supposed to be 30mph, but that vehicles such as lorries were not adhering to this. BB said that it is due for resurfacing. TM updated that the second half should be completed in May. There is a traffic meeting coming up in May as well. BB said that the road will be 20mph by December 2025 and that it is a gradual process. A member of the public highlighted that this is only useful if the limit is adhered to. TM updated that some of the things that are on the list to be fixed will be completed at a slower rate due to how stretched the team currently is. 
	

	Item 10 – Planning Matters 
A response was sent in regarding the 171 houses. There is currently no update on whether deputations will be made. BB will send an email 7 days before if it appears on the agenda. BRCC needs to decide if they want to make a deputation. CS highlighted in a previous meeting that she would be in touch to ensure coordination of responses. 
The owner of the laundry has appealed to the DPA. BB and CS have both objected to it and BRCC could also object to it if they wish to do so. BB took photographs at Emma Street of the debris. If this was cleared out, there would be more pavement available. Building Standards served a dangerous notice on the building after the fire. The notice is now in default. The owner has missed the deadlines to demolish the building and responsibility for demolishing would have to be taken on by Building Standards. They are only willing to do this if they can reclaim the costs from the owner. BB has responded to say that it was now dangerous and that it needed to be demolished. DC added that the way the public has been treated throughout this has been subpar. LM asked what would happen if someone did get hurt right now. The owner would be liable, but they may not hold insurance. BB said that the Building Standards surveyor needs to come down and see it. Health and Safety can check-in regarding insurance. BB thinks that they have attended before, and that the documentation was in order. A member of the public asked why the owner had not been contacted by the police about the building being a public danger. DC asked if the legal department has been approached to see if all options have been explored. GP and SM will email Building Standards to ensure BRCC are looped into the ongoing process. DC raised the issue of compensation for those who had lost their personal belongings. TM updated that this would have to be taken to small claims court. 
	GP, SM

	Item 11 – Chair’s Report
Nothing to add which has not already been covered. 
	

	Item 12 – Treasurer’s Report 
Admin 

Mar balance




£508.06
Minutes


£30

£478.06
Apr balance




£478.06



Projects
Feb balance




£5,503.49
Phone box Ins


£61.22 
£5,442.27
PKC


             £2930

£8,372.27
Apr Balance




£8,372.27
Fireworks/Community Event


£211.89
Resilience




£4,261.12
Well (Defib)




£269.08
Bench





£253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive


£446.56
Rooted in B & R



£2,930
	

	Item 13 – Secretary’s Correspondence. 
GP updated that there has been an email about public consultation for small woodland felling at Muirton Farm. This needs to be responded to by the 25th of April if BRCC are planning to do so. Trees will be replanted for each tree that is felled. GP sent an email to Hunter Hope inviting him to come to this meeting to speak about the changes to bus services. There has been no response.  TM updated that PKC are looking at different models out with subsidising Stagecoach. We need to increase buses, not reduce them. GP asked if regulating the buses is being looked at. This would be consulted on. The buses will be free the first Saturday of every month. GP also reported that BRCC received a video on Facebook regarding a lady who had been attacked. This has been passed on to the police. An email was also received from PKC Community Empowerment about climate action events.
	

	Item 14 – PKC Councillor’s Reports

TM has nothing more to report. 
BB updated that there is a litter pick on the 21st of April, meeting at Davie Park at 10am. Glenalmond road works will start on the 2nd of May. There will be permanent speed bumps. The hand rail has been completed. The issue of young people committing crime is being addressed. BB stressed that there are a lot of hardworking youngsters in the community, especially those who are attending SCYD. There are a lot more young people who do not cause trouble than those who do, they just do not get the publicity for it. Lastly, there was a visit to the new Rec Centre on Wednesday and that it is going to be an impressive site once it is finished. There are some concerns from residents regarding privacy and these are now being looked into. It is hoped that the official opening will take place in January 2025 should there be no outstanding issues which need to be addressed. If any amendments need to take place, this will be at their cost, not PKCs. DC asked what will happen to the old Rec building. BB confirmed that it will be taken down and become parking and will be landscaped. 


CS was unable to attend the meeting, but sent along the following update:

Lornty Bridge – very pleased that the storm debris which had come down and become lodged next to the bridge has all now been safely removed. Thanks to the PKC officers involved who kept in contact with residents.  Update re playpark at Westfield Common, Rattray. This was received from Nick who is the landscape architect with PKC. “Since we met we last year the scheme has been finalised and a short session with the local school delivered where they designed a logo for the park. I am currently finalising a tender package which will be issued very soon. I have 5 schemes currently at various stages and hope to get these out to tender also.

Together with this, the specification and bills of quantities are being compiled to form the tender docs. This has taken longer than anticipated due to some changes with our specification document production.” Lots of road improvements to be undertaken over the coming months. There will be disruption but the improvements will be welcomed. Well done to BRDT on pulling together the community efforts to take over the public loos. Really impressive bunch turned up to the meeting last week. Actually humbling to see that level of community engagement.

I attended the three walkabouts on the Estate Based Initiative. Carsie, Ferguson Park and Davie Park. Lots of issues identified and these will now be taken forward. Very concerning assault in Ardblair Woods. Firstly, glad the lady involved is ok and secondly, welcomed the rapid action by the Police. The bins at SCYD were also set fire to on the same weekend and so I have contacted the wardens again as there is a concern that we need to tackle anti-social behaviour promptly. A multi-agency approach, similar to that of last year and the year before, will be agreed with SCYD, Police, Fire and the community wardens. Next community litter pick is on 21st April at 10am meeting in Davie Park. Thanks to BRAN and the Anglers for all their ongoing efforts. I wish we had done a bag count as we are in the hundreds. All welcome to come on 21st and suggestions of any other areas to tackle on the next date in May? I have contacted PKC again regarding the Blairs Laundry site as still no progress. I am aware of a number of organisations in the town who are looking for Trustees. Not sure what we can do to encourage more people to get involved? Hopefully the Town Event will help. So much great work undertaken and opportunities to develop further. I have chased for a progress update on the footbridge over the Ericht. Not got one to date but I will continue to push for one. I don’t know if Chris Martin is off but will keep chasing. I have now had an update that a report has been received from the engineers and a route forward will be agreed following a meeting of officers later this month. After a number of years as headteacher Mrs Bev Leslie has indicated that she is leaving in June. This will be a big change for Blairgowrie High School. Mrs Leslie has been really good at engaging with the community council on issues and hopefully we can continue this relationship with the new head. First date for Friends of Cemeteries is 1.30 at the Blairgowrie cemetery on 17th April. Tools and high viz supplied.
	

	Item 15 – AOCB
The Town Event will take place on the 25th of May in the Blairgowrie Parish Church Hall, James St. Over 40 groups will be participating. This is a way for the public to find out what is happening in the town. This is open to the public from 13:30 – 16:00.  The British Legian have put a DeFib in the cabinet outside. PR will take responsibility for maintaining, but the costs will be covered by the British Legion. The chair closed the meeting at 20:45. 
	

	Date of Next Meeting: 9th May 2024, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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